
 

 
Message to landowners, regarding PSC legal challenges 

Updated Jan. 5, 2020 

Recently, several legal challenges have been filed against the Public Service 
Commission of Wisconsin regarding its approval of the Cardinal-Hickory Creek 
Transmission Line Project.  
 
Please be advised that these challenges do not affect advancement of the project. The 
issuance of the Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity in September 2019 
allows ATC, ITC Midwest and Dairyland Power Cooperative to move forward with next 
steps, including performing required environmental and archeological studies, working 
with landowners and other pre-construction activities. 
 
We will continue to monitor these legal proceedings and post additional updates on this 
link as appropriate. If you have any questions in the interim, please feel free to contact 
ATC at 866-899-3204 ext. 3540 or ITC Midwest at 319-297-6794. 
 

 


